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Floating Platform off Il-Ponta ta' tas-Sliema – Seasonal 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners that a 3.36m x 

2.40m floating pontoon has been placed off Il-Fortizza ta’ tas-Sliema, centred on 

position A (shown in red on attached chart). 

 

The approximate position is:  

 

Position  Latitude (N)    Longitude (E) 

 

 A   35º 54’.882    014º 30’.449 
 

The floating pontoon will be left in its position until Wednesday 30th September 2020.  

 

Masters and operators of vessels are advised to keep a sharp lookout, navigate with 

caution and slow speed (no wake) when navigating close to the above-mentioned 

position. They are to comply with instructions given by Valletta Port Control (Valletta 

VTS) on VHF Channel 12. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Charts Affected:  BA Chart 177 

 

 

Positions referred to:  WGS 84 Datum. 




